Quake survivors still homeless


IT seemed rather insensitive for Erra’s deputy chairperson to tell quake survivors in Swanj and Dheerkot in AJK on Sunday to finish building houses by the year-end. It implied that they were resisting the idea or were lagging behind in meeting their deadlines when it is known that the authorities have been slow to deliver on their promises of reconstruction and rehabilitation. This is not to place the entire blame on Erra but two years after the destruction displaced millions of people, it is not encouraging to hear that only 92,000 homes have been completely rebuilt while 250,000 are nearly complete. One can understand if people in the villages took slight at his statement, even if that was not his intent. It is, however, indicative of a general attitude towards quake survivors, whose complaints towards authorities’ attitudes and efforts towards their rehabilitation continue. Take the still contentious issue of compensation where survivors speak of discrimination. If one family received Rs25,000 for its destroyed home, another is said to have obtained more by paying bribes. Families are expected to build a home in Rs175,000 and this is proving difficult, especially in higher altitude areas where it costs a lot to transport the material. These issues of discrepancies have not been addressed in earnest.

These grievances, along with reports of officials’ involvement in corruption, were reported in stories on the second anniversary of the earthquake. It is clear that thousands of families will spend a third winter homeless. This is tragic and calls for expediting efforts to ensure that compensation is handed over to all qualifying survivors in a judicious manner — and promptly — so that they can proceed with building their homes and moving on with their lives. It is equally important for the authorities to ensure that work is expedited on schools, hospitals and civic amenities which were also severely damaged, if not destroyed, during the earthquake.

